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May 21, 2008

Dear Mr. Brian Cowen, Taoiseach

We would like to draw your attention to a desperate case of denial of justice which has been going
on for 11 years.

Sophie Toscan du Plantier, née Bouniol, a French citizen, was savagely murdered on the night of
December 22nd-23rd at Dunmanus West, Goleen, Co. Cork. The inquest and criminal investigation
were conducted according to Irish law.

For eleven years, Sophie’s family have been refused access to the criminal investigation files in
Ireland. In France, access to such files is a legal right for civil plaintiffs. Police cooperation bet-
ween France and Ireland has been negligible, not to say non-existent. Several formal international
requests (“Commissions rogatoires”) sent by French magistrates have been ignored by Ireland. All
investigations appear to have stopped. For eleven years, the truth has not been known and the mur-
der has remained unpunished. Sophie’s parents, her son and relatives are suffering deeply because
of this denial of justice.

In the attached document, written by Marie-Victoire Louis, you will find the chronology of the case
and a list of essential outstanding questions.

We request your help in achieving justice for Sophie’s family. We ask that they benefit from gua-
rantees comparable to those afforded by the French criminal justice system, that is to say that they
be informed about all essential elements of the inquest. We want their rights in the search for truth
to be fully acknowledged and respected in Ireland, as well as in France.

We fear the differences between the French and Irish jurisdictions have been an obstacle to the
development of the judicial inquiry. Therefore, we request your support for effective cooperation
between the French and Irish criminal justice authorities in the investigation into Sophie’s murder.

With deep respect, in the hope that you will be able to help with Sophie’s case,

Jean Pierre Gazeau

Professor

University Paris Diderot Paris 7
President of the ASSOPH



